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TUNG FENG
LAST WEEK’S PROCEEDINGS -  May 09, 2018 

Last week ...whether it was due to the rain or the vacation 
timing, unfortunately we had 5 members attending our 
luncheon.  Members in attendance were: PP Andrew, PP 
Henry, PP Rudy, Rtn. Tony and P. Stacy, with visiting 
Rotarian PP Pedro from Rotary Club of  HK City North. 

The meeting started at 13:05. As a result of  the low turn out, 
we all decided to sit on one table so that we can discuss and 
enjoy a nice meal. Lucky for us, the new manager at Regal 
gave us the Ballroom for our meeting! and we had Beef  
Wellington! Impressive!  
The speaker - Dr. Willie Lai - over the course of  lunch spoke 
to us about his views of  the Greater Bay area, and how he got involved in his organization. 
  
PP Rudy introduced the speaker. Dr. Willie Lai prepared a detailed presentation about his organization 
and his points of  view about the Greater Bay Area. The Greater Bay area represents a potential GDP 
of  9 Trillion RMB. His Association is passionate about Community Service and specifically targetting 
to empower those in the ages of  25-40 years old. PP Henry thanked the speaker in our usual Rotary 
manner. 

As there was quite low attendance, we all invited Dr. Willie Lai back to our club to redeliver his talk to 
more of  our members. 

Meeting was adjourned at 14:02. 

RED BOX: $1000
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Club postal address : P.O.Box 47064, Morrison Hill Post Office, Hong Kong 
Meeting Venue  : Regal HK Hotel, Causeway Bay, Hong Kong 
Meeting Schedules : Every Wednesday at 12:30 pm 
Website              : http://hkie.rotary3450.org/ 
Facebook  : https://www.facebook.com/RotaryClubHKIslandEast 

1. Sister Club Visit - May 19-21st led by PP William. So Far members attend-
ing: PP William, Rtn Kevin, Rtn Walter and PE Gilbert. For those who 
would like to attend please contact PE Gilbert. 

2. May Fellowship - Dim Sum Tour Bus - Enjoy a night exploring and travel-
ling our own city together! May 30th 

3. District Conference - June 2nd -3rd.

ANNOUNCEMENTS OFFICERS  
President                       
Stacy Ho  

President Elect                 
Gilbert Fung  

Secretary                      
Gilbert Fung  

Treasurer                          
Rudy Law  

DIRECTORS                   
Club Administration       
Andy Wong  

Fellowship               
Jonathan Lamport  

International Service 
William Wong  

Membership 
George Leung  

Service Projects 
Leo Yu 

Youth Service  
Laurence Chan  

CHAIRS 
Rotary Foundation        
David Li 

Service Projects             
John Poon 

Membership                   
Eddy Wong                

Fellowship                     
Kevin Leung 

IT                                    
Angus Leung  

Vocational & PPE          
Stacy Ho 

Sergeant-at-Arms           
John Poon  

PP COUNCIL REP.      
George Leung  

EX-OFFICIO                   
Chris Kyme  

CLUB ADVISORS           
Eric Chin, YK Cheng, 
Andrew Chen,  John Kwok 
Henry Chan,  Hubert Chan 

Out & About - District Training Assembly 2018!
The District Training Assembly kicked off  at 9am on Saturday morning May 
14th 2018 at the HK Poly U Campus Block Z . In attendance was: PE 
Gilbert, IPDG Eric, PP Rudy, P Stacy and Rtn. Bernard. It was Bernard's 
first attendance to a large district event and hence very exciting. Bernard says 
that after attending the DTA he has a stronger sense of  what it means to be a 
Rotarian. GREAT! The day started with an 'energizer' with our Rotaractors 
dancing for 5 minutes. Really great performance.  DGE YC gave his opening 
speech with gusto! We expect great things from him  next year!  

The invited speaker 
Mrs. Patricia Lau 
gave her talk about 
Social Innovation in 
Cantonese (despite 
s p e a k i n g f l u e n t 
E n g l i s h ) .  O u r 
member IPDG Eric 
is next year's District 
Public Image chair 
and hence he lead 
the morning session 
on Public Image and 
Branding. The SAA 
w e r e e x t r e m e l y 
exceptional this time 
- when Rotarians 
were lining up for coffee or the buffet lunch - the SAAs on duty carried trays 
of  coffee and plates (out of  their own initiative!) Very impressed.   Also, this 
DTA was environmentally friendly - there were water stations to fill bottles, 
and all the left over food from lunch was packed and offered to Rotarians to 
take back home or give to someone in need. Well done. Very great job by the 
Organising team led by PP Johnny Lee from RC Bayview. 
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